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All Saints Catholic College 
Love  Serve  Learn 

Principal’s Message 
Dear Families 

I have thoroughly enjoyed this term despite the national challenges 
around COVID and heatwaves etc. The students have had greater 
enrichment opportunities and when they are happy, I am happy. I feel 
our school improvement plans have borne fruit and now our new plans 
take us further forward, still ensuring that we are focussing on the 
needs of each individual and pushing for progression in a climate of 
support and challenge. 
 
Governors have been able to come into College and judge for 
themselves what we are reporting to them within their respective 
areas of focus. Their level of support and challenge to the Senior 
Leadership Team has been strong and extremely productive. You can 
access their Impact Statement for this academic year on our website. 
 
I thank parents who have engaged in Parent Forum and in 
surveys. These are rich sources of information for our planning 
process and I can say that our Key Stage 3 assessment and reporting 
policy has undergone significant change as a direct result of the views 
of our families. Other comments have been passed on from the last 
survey and we will publish our resultant actions in the new academic 
year. 
 
Year 6 students have been in for induction and we are delighted that 
this has gone so well. We love to welcome the new youngsters in and 
also look forward to exam results day when we meet our outgoing 
Year 11s before they also begin their new adventures. 
 
On a practical note, this next term will see the refurbishment, at long 
last, of the caretakers’ houses, which will offer us some much-needed 
generic space from the New Year - if things go to plan. 
 
We fully intend to continue to further strengthen our relationship 
with our families and we thank you all for working alongside us in 
partnership for the best outcomes for our young people. 
 
Have a safe and happy summer. 
 

 

 

 

Newsletter 

Half Term 6 
2021/22 

“This school continues to be good.” Ofsted 2017d Judged OUTSTANDING - Full Diocesan Inspection, 2018  

God bless 

Karen Colligan 

Summer Holidays 

School reopens on Tuesday 6th September for Years 
7 and 11 only. 

All other year groups return on Wednesday 7th 
September.  

 

Inside this edition: 

 

College Uniform Update 

Trips & Events 

Competition Winners 

Staff Updates 

Staff and Governor Vacancies 

Summer Holiday Activities 

2022/2023 Term Dates 
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Our  Motto  

 

Love   Serve    Learn  

Our Miss ion  
 

Our miss ion i s  to put  Chr is t   
at the centre of  our  community.  

 

 In  loving and serving God and one another,   
we encourage everyone to f lour ish  through learning.   

Our Focus Virtues  
Virtues are qualities that we practise in order to help us  

become the best version of ourselves.  

Love: 

To do            
everything  
for God, for   

others and for 
self with 
kindness. 

Service: 

To work          
together for 

the benefit of 
everyone. 

Faith: 

To be guided 
by faith in all 
that we do, 
trusting in 

God. 

Courage: 

Doing the 
right thing 

even when it 
is difficult. 

Respect: 

To have     
respect for 
ourselves, 
each other 

and our                
environment. 
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It has now been confirmed that every child or young person 
who is eligible for free school meals will qualify for a £70    
one-off summer payment designed to support their family with 
the cost of living.  

It is important to note this is not a ‘free school meals         
payment’ – it is financial support on a broader scale, reflecting 
the current challenges being faced by so many people. 

 
The school provided you once again with a choice of a voucher from Wonde by email on Wednesday 
20th July, and we are asking you to choose your preferred supermarket, as you did with free school 
meal vouchers in previous holiday periods.  

Free School Meals 

Changes in line with the Governments’ Education Act 2021 

With effect from September 2022, please be aware there is no 
longer a requirement for badged All Saints uniform items to be 
worn by students, with the exception of the College blazer 
and tie. 

Both the College blazer and tie are compulsory items. 

All other uniform items, including those required for PE, can be purchased from any clothing retailer, 
as long as they meet the College requirements which are available on our website https://
www.aschc.com/college-uniform/. A reminder of some of our uniform guidelines can be found below: 

College Uniform 
Update 

Trousers: Leggings or skin tight jeans/trousers are unacceptable. Trousers should not cling around the thighs, 
knees and calves. Trousers should be tailored fabric trousers.  

 

 

 

Shoes: These should be plain black college-type shoes. Sensible shoes remain essential for the safety of       
students and slip on ‘ballet style’ or ‘holiday’ footwear is not appropriate in College. Fashion shoes, pumps, 
boots or trainers are not acceptable. Shoes should be worn with black socks.  

 

 

 

Hair: Extreme hairstyles are not appropriate for school. There are many fashions that come and go and these 
are monitored. Hair needs to be of an even length with no Mohican tops or shaved sides. There should be no 
tramlines or patterns cut into the hair either. Hair colour should be natural e.g., no pink or other extreme   
colours are allowed. 

  

 

Make-up and Nails: Make-up should not be visible and students will be expected to remove any visible make-up 
once they are in College. It would be better for them not to apply such make-up in the first place. Nail varnish 
and false nails are not allowed in College.  

Jewellery: Earrings, stretchers or any kind of piercings should not be worn for College. Some students have 
piercings in or around their earlobe. These must also be removed for College, as should nose piercings. Like-
wise, only one bracelet can be worn for religious observance. Jewellery will be confiscated if worn in College.  

One-off Summer Payment 

https://www.aschc.com/college-uniform/
https://www.aschc.com/college-uniform/
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All Saints students were invited to join other schools 
within the Diocese at Notre Dame Sixth Form College 
for a Faith Day with fun, friendship and faith-based 

workshops including environmentalism, prayer, social 
justice and drama.  

Our Lay Chaplain, Mrs Rhys-Hill, ran an art-based 
workshop focusing on Marian floral tributes.  

Thank-you Mr Sullivan inviting us. 

Faith Day 
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CAFOD Young Leaders  

Retreat Day 

The CAFOD Young Leaders group, comprising of students from 
All Saints Catholic College and our sister school, St John Fisher 
Dewsbury, spent the day working with the Animate Youth Team 
in St Helens on a retreat day.  

The day started with baking bread that was then placed on the 
altar for the service in the chapel.  

The students participated in workshops on the divine mercies, 
their own spiritual journey as leaders and their contribution to 
the body of the church, as made in the image and likeness of 
Christ.  

The day was made possible through the collaborative work of 
the Lay Chaplains at the two schools and the enthusiasm of the 
students.  
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Whole School Mass 

For the first time in three years we were able to gather in our sports hall as 
a school community to celebrate the Feast of St Peter and St Paul.  

Fr John was assisted by the fantastic group of students pictured above,   
participating in the Mass with the readings, bidding prayers, the offertory 

and altar serving.  

It was a real blessing to join together in celebration of the Eucharist and we 
hope to do this more often over the course of the next academic year. 
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Staff Chaplaincy 

Staff met this month to review the events and 
activities within Chaplaincy as we come to the 

end of this year, and to plan for the next       
academic year.  

We started with meditative prayer and a time of 
reflection. It was a great opportunity to         
appreciate all that we had been able to          

reintroduce into the school calendar and the   
priorities for the Catholic life of the school.  

Chaplaincy within school is a real team effort 
and meeting together allows for the sharing of 
ideas, gifts and talents in the service of God.  

 

Chaplaincy Groups 

The student Chaplaincy groups have been busy 
preparing for the Masses and services this half 
term, with the Faith in Action students being 
keen to gather evidence for their portfolios. 

Students from the SVP group in Year 8 have been 
busy making bracelets to sell and collecting 
chocolate for a tombola to raise money for  

charity. 

 

 

CPD in the Diocese 

Ms Colligan and Mrs Rhys-Hill joined the 
Headteachers’ conference for the Diocese last 

month, with a focus on Chaplaincy within 
schools.  

It was a valuable day with opportunities to meet 
new appointments to the education team and to 

network with colleagues before celebrating  
Mass together. 

Mrs Rhys-Hill attended the Children’s Liturgy 
training at The Briery, and is now looking at     
innovative ways of involving the students in  

presenting the Word. 

 

Fr John 

Much of the work this year within Chaplaincy 
has been due to the willingness of Fr John to 
be involved in the life of the school, to hold 
Masses for students, staff and families and to 

be involved in the planning and running of 
events. 

We would like to say a very big thank-you for 
all the work he has done over the year with us 
and we look forward to his involvement next 

year. 

Chaplaincy Update 
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School Trips  
& Events 

Fountains Abbey 

A group of over 40 students spent the day in ‘pilgrimage’ and spiritual reflection during a trip to 
Fountains Abbey. Planned in part to offer a faith-based day for those students who were unable to 
travel to Lourdes this year, the day offered the opportunity to learn about the historical and religious 
significance of the Abbey as well as time in prayer. We were blessed with good weather and spent 
the morning around the Abbey before walking to St Mary’s church to witness how the Victorians     
expressed the glory of God through stunning architectural design and decoration. 

The highlight of the day was the outdoor Mass under the shade of a huge tree - very much as the    
early Christians would have done whilst on pilgrimage. Very many thanks to Fr John for spending the 
day with us, leading Mass and helping us to take a spiritual pilgrimage. Thanks also to the RE staff Mr 
Doherty, Mrs Pickles and Miss Smith, and also our Lay Chaplain, Mrs Rhys-Hill, for making the day a 
great success. 
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School Trips  
& Events 

Pennine Sports Presentation Evening 

Our Year 10 dancers had the fantastic opportunity to perform 
at the Pennine Sports Presentation Evening at the Town Hall 
this half term.  

As usual, the students represented our school brilliantly and 
gave an outstanding performance! 

Student Helper Pizza Reward 

As a thank-you to over 100 students who gave their time 
this half term to support our Open Evening, New Entrants 
Evening and Year 6 Transition Week, a variety of pizzas 
were ordered on Friday, 15th July. 

Students met in the dining hall and were able to help them-
selves to the selection on offer, and to also enjoy some 
time relaxing and talking with their peers and other year 
groups, as a reward for their hard work. 

All those students involved were a credit to themselves and 
the school and received amazing feedback from our        
visitors. 
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School Trips  
& Events 

 

On the 6th July, the All Saints Band travelled to the Royal    
Birmingham Conservatoire of Music to take part in the National 
Meet for the Modulo Music project organised by Orchestras for 
All.   

It was a long day for the students, setting off at 7am and     
returning at 7pm; spending the full day in rehearsals with a 

performance at the end. They all thoroughly       
enjoyed the day and learned a lot.   

The organisers gave the following feedback about 
our students:  

'Our team were extremely impressed by the young 
people’s focus, resilience and confidence… You 
have so many talented students, who alongside   
being great musicians, are polite and courteous 
people who show us their best smiles!' We are very 
proud of them. 

Geography - Year 10 Field Trip to Flamborough Head and Hornsea 

Year 10 geographers enjoyed a trip to the fastest 
eroding coastline in Europe last week.  

The main aim of the trip was to complete      
compulsory GCSE fieldwork at Flamborough Head 
and Hornsea.  

At Flamborough Head students went on a coastal 
walk and spotted coastal landforms including; 
caves, arches, stacks and wave cut platforms at 
the chalk cliffs, as well as a whole host of seals 
basking in the sun.  

They also sketched some of these landforms 
while enjoying an ice cream.  

The main geography fieldwork took place at 
Hornsea, with students measuring groynes at   
different distances from the sea to evaluate the 
impact of longshore drift, and if they were      
effectively protecting the coast.  

We also managed to enjoy some fish and chips 
whilst on the beach. Students behaviour was    
excellent, and they were great role models for 
the school.  

Music - Modulo Music Project 

We eagerly await the next geography fieldtrip in 
the autumn term! 
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On a bright sunny day in June, a coach full of Year 9 students 
made the long journey to the Birmingham NEC to attend this 
year’s Big Bang Fair.  
 
This is the United Kingdom’s largest celebration of STEM 
(science, technology, engineering and maths) for young     
people, and is one of the largest youth events in the UK. 

 
Our students dived straight in and engaged in over 70 hands-on activities brought to them by many 
universities and companies, including Rolls Royce, Network rail, Birmingham City  University and    
Leonardo UK LTD .  
 
They also chatted to ‘real life’ scientists and engineers about what they do and how they get         
inspired.  
 
More information about the Big Bang Fair can be found here: https://www.thebigbang.org.uk/the-
big-bang-fair/ 

School Trips  
& Events 

 

History - Skipton Castle 

Science - Big Bang Fair, 22nd June 

On Friday 8th July, GCSE History students went on a day trip to 
explore Skipton Castle and the surrounding area. As part of their 
GCSE course, students study a local aspect of History and are      
examined on their knowledge of the site at the end of Year 11. 
The trip helped students to experience the different features of 
the castle and to see for themselves what the castle and         
surrounding area was like.  
 
Students enjoyed a professionally-delivered guided tour of the 
castle and were able to ask any questions that they had. Students 
climbed the spiral castle steps (albeit very tentatively) to the    
tallest watchtower and ventured down beneath the castle into 
the cold, dark dungeons to gain a real sense of what it would 
have been like to live there both as a Lord and as a prisoner!  
 
Students were able to clearly see the physical features of the  
castle from the Medieval Period up to modern day and were able 
to understand why the location of Skipton Castle was chosen and 
why the castle was built. Students were also taught about the 
ways in which society has changed over time and how historical 
buildings can evidence this – including how dogs were seen as 
higher in status than women!  
 
All 85 students were extremely well behaved and represented the 
school with pride. 
 
It was an incredibly valuable experience for students and we look 
forward to going again next year.  



www.aschc.com              Love  Serve  Learn 

  

NEWSLETTER | HT6 21.22  12 

 

All Saints currently has vacancies for both a Co-opted and  
Foundation Governors.  

Being a governor is a rewarding way of making a voluntary 
contribution to the lives of local young people. 

Our Governors’ core responsibilities are to: 

• Plan the strategic direction and vision of the College. 

• Oversee the financial performance of the College and ensure the money is well spent. 

• Hold the Principal and Senior Leadership Team to account for the educational performance of 
the College and the performance of the staff. 

Please note, nominations for our Foundation Governor vacancies should only be from practising    
Catholics. 

We request that nominations for our Co-opted Governor vacancy are from applicants who do not have 
children at All Saints. 

 

All governors must complete safeguarding checks. 

 

For further information please visit the following websites: 

https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/working-for-kirklees/school-governors.aspx 

https://www.dioceseofleeds.org.uk/education/education/education-education/governance-
education/becoming-a-governor/ 

 

It has been a busy half term in the music department.  We  
celebrated World Music Day on the 21st June with all staff   
getting involved playing and talking about their favourite    
music.  The following day the Year 11s sat their Music         
Listening and Appraising GCSE exam and we wish them all luck 
in the future. We hope they all continue to make music and 
know that several of them are going on to do music at college. 

 
On the 28th June, we hosted the Leeds Diocese Singing Programme Concert in which several of our 
students past and present performed. It was lovely to catch up with past All Saints students who are 
preparing to start university courses.  In the same week we combined our Key Stage 3 and 4 rock 
bands together along with our All Saints band to perform at our Open Evening. 
 
We have had several students take graded exams on their instruments this half term, a big well done 
to these students for all the practice they have done and determination they have shown to achieve 
this.  
 
If anyone is interested in learning an instrument or singing please see Mrs Sidwell in Music or see the 
Musica website for details https://www.musicakirklees.org/ 
 
Our final event for this half term was taking part in the Drama, Music and Dance Showcase on the 
14th July. All the performances were amazing and really showed what talented students we 
have.  Well done to everyone that took part! 
 
Mrs Sidwell would like to thank all the students for their hard work in music this year, and to all the 
parents/carers for their continued support. We are looking forward to what music we will make next 
year. 

Music 

Governor  
Vacancies 

Become a Governor at All Saints 

https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/working-for-kirklees/school-governors.aspx
https://www.dioceseofleeds.org.uk/education/education/education-education/governance-education/becoming-a-governor/
https://www.dioceseofleeds.org.uk/education/education/education-education/governance-education/becoming-a-governor/
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.musicakirklees.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C72c753f1c0694cd8004508da66349635%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637934673285994138%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiM
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Providing an additional opportunity for problem solving 

The Junior Kangaroo is a follow-on round to the Junior Mathe-
matical Challenge. It is a 60-minute, multiple-choice        
Challenge consisting of 25 problems. 

Several thousand UK-based students from the Junior Mathematical Challenge are invited to take part 
in the Junior Kangaroo. Entry to the Challenge is by invitation only and is based on a qualifying 
score, which is variable from year to year. 

Awards 

The top-scoring 25% of participants each receive a Certificate of Merit. Each participant below this 
threshold receives a Certificate of Qualification or Participation depending on their entry route. 

Certificates are pre-populated with student names and can be downloaded and 
printed as soon as results are released. 

The 2022 award thresholds were: 

Merit: 97+ 

Kangaroo origins 

We are proud to be a UK member of the Association Kangourou sans Frontières, a collaborative      
association whose purpose is to promote mathematics among young people around the world. Around 
six million young people take Kangaroo competitions each year. 

The name Kangaroo acknowledges the contribution made by Australia to establishing large-scale 
mathematics contests. 

Congratulations 

A special congratulations to Marcel in Year 7 who achieved a merit award.  This is the first time we 
have had a merit award at All Saints. 

 

Also to the Year 8 pupils below who were all awarded a certificate of participation: 

  
Daniel 
Thomas 
Szymon 
Elias  

Maths 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ukmt.org.uk%2Fjmc&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C0a071f42938e49a9ffc808da5a762f43%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637921760881644421%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wL
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ukmt.org.uk%2Fjmc&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C0a071f42938e49a9ffc808da5a762f43%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637921760881644421%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wL
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ukmt.org.uk%2Fjmc&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C0a071f42938e49a9ffc808da5a762f43%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637921760881644421%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wL
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.aksf.org%2Findex.xhtml&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C0a071f42938e49a9ffc808da5a762f43%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637921760881644421%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiM
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GCSE Results Day 

 

 

  Food support and help: 

 

If you or your family are in immediate need or hardship, please 
contact the following: 

Local Welfare Provision 

• lwp@kirklees.gov.uk 
 
• 01484 414782 (10am to 4pm, Monday to Friday excluding bank 

holidays) 

Free School 
Meals 

GCSE Results Day is on Thursday 25th August 2022. 

A letter was been sent to Year 11 parents and students at 
the end of last week confirming timings for collection of the 

results. 

We look forward to seeing our Year 11 students back in 
school on the day. 

Students who are unable to collect their results in person on 
the 25th August, should email examinations@aschc.com 

and advise school in advance who will be collecting on their   
behalf. The nominated person must bring ID with them on 

the day when collecting the results. 

Uncollected results will be posted home to the last known 
address on our system. 

After-school activities for the new academic year will be 
available to book on SchoolCloud in September.  

A message will be sent to all families with more information 
nearer the time. 

After-school  
Activities  

 

 

Year 11 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kirklees.gov.uk%2Fbeta%2Fcontact-the-council%2Ffrequent-contacts%2Fdefault.aspx%3Fcontact%3Dlwp%40kirklees.gov.uk&data=05%7C01%7CDWilliams%40aschc.com%7C0064a477ade046d3bfa108da3e3c626d%7C1
tel:01484414782
mailto:examinations@aschc.com
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The Learning Resource Centre (LRC) has been a hive of activity 
this term, outside of lessons, with students coming in to read 
and to access homework on the computers as well as a number 
of creative writing competitions that have been held. 

You will have seen that your child has been bringing library 
books home as part of the Accelerated Reader scheme in Eng-

lish. However, all books will have to be returned before the summer holidays , this will help us to 
audit our resources as part of the process to make the LRC into an attractive, accessible learning en-
vironment to be used by all students in September. 

In College, we actively promote reading at home and would encourage parents/carers to keep stu-
dents actively involved in reading during the summer holidays. 

 

Why not join your local Library as a whole family (if you haven’t already)? 

Apply online to become a member, please copy and paste the following links into your web browser: 

Kirklees Libraries 

https://kir.ent.sirsidynix.net.uk/client/en_GB/default/search/registration/$N/SYMWS/true? 

Calderdale Libraries 

https://calderdale.spydus.co.uk/cgi-bin/spydus.exe/MSGTRN/WPAC/BRWREG 

Learning  
Resource Centre  

 

A small number of students took part in a creative writing competition in the 
LRC for ‘National Writing Day’.  

Emma in Year 10 was chosen as the winner, and was 
awarded a book as her prize. 

Emma’s winning work can be found below ... 

I spot them on the train… 

I spot them on the train… a Sunday morning, eight o’clock train from Huddersfield to Leeds, before 
work, nothing unusual, just another boring morning in my boring life. It was the same routine, same 
drill, same everything for the rest of my life. Until, I end up with the fate all of us have in common. 
Death!  

Everything changed when I saw him, a tall man around his mid-fifties, his white sleeveless shirt cov-
ered by bright yet somewhat dark blood smeared all over it, black trousers with the legs ripped 
apart, nothing but a numbly terrifying image before my eyes, the idea jumping with anxiety in my 
head of him at any point attacking me.  

I see his fingers ticking as I anticipate his next movement. Nevertheless, his hands only move up him 
slowly, him finally placing them on his chest, grabbing tightly the fabric of his blood-soaked shirt. 
‘Sssteve’, he says, stuttering in between his words. ‘I I’m sorry for what I have done, not even God 
Almighty can forgive the sins against you, please have mercy on my soul’.  

My body frozen, I want to scream my lungs out for help but his words had broken my thoughts briefly. 
His hand falls off, eye’s wide open as he gave his last breath.   

I always thought I wouldn’t care when my life was over, but seeing my fate with my own eyes, my 
soul, my life, left me broken!                   

https://kir.ent.sirsidynix.net.uk/client/en_GB/default/search/registration/$N/SYMWS/true?
https://calderdale.spydus.co.uk/cgi-bin/spydus.exe/MSGTRN/WPAC/BRWREG
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Kirklees Catering 
Vacancies 

For more information about current school catering          
vacancies with Kirklees Council, please use the following 
link: 

 

 www.kirklees.gov.uk/CateringJobs 

 

Friends of All Saints would like to develop a gardening club 
over the next few academic years.   
 
An area of the grounds have been selected and we would like 
to progress the development of a sensory garden as the first 
step.   
 
We are interested in identifying staff, students and parents 
with a desire to get involved through participation, donations 
(plants, equipment etc) or in an advisory capacity. 
 
Stage 1 
Sensory Garden 
 
Stage 2 
Veg/allotment area. 
 

Please email jcassidy@aschc.com if you are interested in    
being involved. 

Gardening Club 

 

SIMS Parent App 

communication@aschc.com 

We would like to, once again, ask 
parents who have not yet signed up 
to the SIMS Parents App to request 
joining instructions to enable us to 
share all letters, newsletters and 
notifications.  

Please email  

communications@aschc.com  

for more details. 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kirklees.gov.uk%2FCateringJobs&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C43efeade853844c8d57508da6566001f%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637933785998768981%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8e
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitbyhigh.org%2Fsimsapp.html&psig=AOvVaw21yRtc830wnS8AgGcEyq-B&ust=1603993165007000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKDa8Knq1-wCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitbyhigh.org%2Fsimsapp.html&psig=AOvVaw21yRtc830wnS8AgGcEyq-B&ust=1603993165007000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKDa8Knq1-wCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitbyhigh.org%2Fsimsapp.html&psig=AOvVaw21yRtc830wnS8AgGcEyq-B&ust=1603993165007000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKDa8Knq1-wCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitbyhigh.org%2Fsimsapp.html&psig=AOvVaw21yRtc830wnS8AgGcEyq-B&ust=1603993165007000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKDa8Knq1-wCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
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Attendance 

Reminder for 2022/2023 

 

Our Ref. MDO/CTA 

July 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

We hope this letter finds you well and you are all looking forward to a well-deserved break over the 
summer holidays.  

As you know, good attendance in school is key to securing good outcomes and students achieving their 
target grades. Research shows that attendance and punctuality are vitally important to success at 
school and that there is a direct correlation between attendance and progress and attainment in 
school. The attendance target at All Saints Catholic College is 96%. We want to work with families to 
ensure that all students achieve this target. 

 The College attendance target is based on the minimum level that further education colleges, ap-
prenticeship providers and employers consider to be good attendance. 95% attendance means a stu-
dent has missed 10 days of school in a year. This equates to 50 hours of lost learning which will have a 
massive impact on a student’s ability to progress and succeed. Equally, if a student arrives 5 minutes 
late to school each day, they will miss 3 days of school in a year which equates to 15 hours of lost 
learning.  

If your child is going to be absent from school, please contact College before 8.30am on each and 
every day of absence. Absence should be reported in the following way: 

· Telephone College on 01484 426466 and press Option 1 to report an absence or alternatively 
email attendance@aschc.com  

Next academic year is an opportunity for all students to have a fresh start. We want to help ensure 
your child’s attendance is above the target of 96%. The Attendance Team, your child’s Achievement 
Coordinator and BfL Coordinator as well as the Learning Tutors are here to work with you and your 
child to ensure they achieve the best possible level of attendance.  

Please do not hesitate to contact College if you need any help or support in relation to your child’s 
attendance.  

Queries regarding attendance can be emailed directly to your Achievement Coordinator.  

Further information regarding attendance at All Saints 
Catholic College can be found in our Attendance Policy 
which is available on the College website https://
www.aschc.com/attendance/.  

Yours sincerely  

 

Mr M Doherty  
Assistant Principal  
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Staff News 

This half term we say goodbye to…  

  

 Mr Mace, Faculty Leader of Maths 

 Mr West, Faculty Leader of ICT 

 Mrs Shaw, Faculty Leader of Modern Foreign Languages 

 Mrs Aedy, Teacher of Hospitality & Catering 

 Mr Ellis, Teacher of Geography  

 Mr Shaw, Teacher of Science 

 Mrs Wray, Teacher of Modern Foreign Languages  

 Mr Haywood, DT Technician 

 Mrs Fitton, English ETA and Cover Supervisor 

We wish all departing staff the best in their new roles and 
thank them all for their hard work and contributions to All 
Saints. 
 

 

In the new academic year we welcome: 

  

Mr Zafar, Faculty Leader of ICT 

Mr Smith, Assistant Faculty Leader of Maths 

Miss Priestley, Teacher of Performing Arts 

Mr Walker, Premises Manager 

Mr Elliott, ICT Technician 

 

We congratulate the following staff members for being     
appointed to new positions in the new academic year: 

  

 Mr Cassidy, Faculty Leader of Maths 

 Miss Rothwell, Science Technician 

 

In January 2023 we will be welcoming: 

 

Mrs Da Costa, Faculty Leader of MFL 

Recruitment 

Vacancies for both teaching and support staff are advertised 
on our website. Should you or someone you know be looking 
for a new challenge, please visit: 

www.aschc.com/recruitment/  

for more information about the current available roles and to 
access application documents. 
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Year 9 and 10 Updates 

Year 9 

Bronze DofE is now underway for our current Year 9           
students, and with 65 signed up to take part, it is going to be 
a busy year!  

The students have had their introduction and logins for eDofE and are beginning their bronze DofE 
journey.  

Miss Travas will be working with them to get their three sections of volunteering, physical and skill 
underway so that we are in a good place to begin our preparation for the expeditions that will take 
place in the spring term.  

After-school sessions for expedition preparation will begin in January and are compulsory for       
training.  

For information on opportunities for participant go to https://www.dofe.org/opportunity-finder/
opportunity-for-dofe-participant/?paged=1&level=bronze 
  
Year 10 
 
Our Bronze DofE participants from Year 10 need a big push to get their sections completed. Lots of 
challenging work has gone into getting them this far but many still need to complete their eDofE with 
evidence and chase up their assessor.  
 
Come on Year 10, lets get this finished before you get stuck into your GCSEs! 
 
For information on how to get your assessor to write their report go to https://www.dofe.org/
assessor 
 
If you have any questions or queries please contact Miss Travas on ktravas@aschc.com 

Duke of  
Edinburgh 

 

Now the summer break is here and temperatures rise, the likelihood of a young person being involved 
in a tragic water incident is high.  

 
Many young people underestimate the risk of entering cold water.  

 
Last year WYFRS attended 57 water rescue incidents and tragically 7 lost their lives across            

West Yorkshire.  
 

For more information visit: 

https://www.yorkshirewater.com/education/water-safety/ 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dofe.org%2Fopportunity-finder%2Fopportunity-for-dofe-participant%2F%3Fpaged%3D1%26level%3Dbronze&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C05cdbe164e394653603b08da5e6e6865%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dofe.org%2Fopportunity-finder%2Fopportunity-for-dofe-participant%2F%3Fpaged%3D1%26level%3Dbronze&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C05cdbe164e394653603b08da5e6e6865%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dofe.org%2Fassessor&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C05cdbe164e394653603b08da5e6e6865%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637926125529829945%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dofe.org%2Fassessor&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C05cdbe164e394653603b08da5e6e6865%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637926125529829945%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4
mailto:ktravas@aschc.com


www.aschc.com              Love  Serve  Learn 

  

NEWSLETTER | HT6 21.22  20 

 

NG Bailey Open House Engineering Day, Bradford 

NG Bailey are inviting children aged 14 plus with one parent/carer for the morning event on 29th July. 

You will have a: 

- Site tour and interactive workshop 

- Presentation of our Apprentice Journey & Careers 

- Practical car-building activity 

- Fun quiz 

- Goodies to take away! 

All young people and their one accompanying adult must ensure that suitable clothing is worn as you 
will be exploring a live working factory! No open toe shoes are allowed, no skirts and no shorts please. 

Only the young person attending on the day needs to book a ticket.  

Please book here.     

Sign up to the Mayor’s 
new Green Skills Youth 
Programme 

 

For more info and to register 
your interest click here   

   

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fopenhousebradfordiet.eventbrite.co.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cctaylor%40aschc.com%7Caa46437c41924df5e15f08da65754d38%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637933852463103105%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbG
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aheadpartnership.org.uk%2Fwestyorksmayorgreenskills%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cctaylor%40aschc.com%7Caa46437c41924df5e15f08da65754d38%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637933852463103105%
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Hannah 7X 

 

Welcome to MyDirections, the new C+K Careers website where All Saints     
students can browse careers information. 

Go to https://ck.mydirections.co.uk/login 

Username is school email address, password is 12345678 – students can then 
change this to your own password once logged in. You will be asked to complete a 
questionnaire on first login, which will then tailor personalised content relevant 

to what you’re interested in. All students from years 7-11 can access this. An    
excellent way for all students to find out more information about subjects and 

careers.  

Information for parent/carers -  

https://ck.mydirections.co.uk/information-for-parents-and-carers 

If you have any careers or progression related questions please contact our 
C+K Careers Adviser Claire on Claire.ridley@ckcareers.org.uk                         

or 07464 497358 

https://ck.mydirections.co.uk/login
https://ck.mydirections.co.uk/information-for-parents-and-carers
mailto:Claire.ridley@ckcareers.org.uk
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Holiday Activities for Children With A Disability 

For even more information about holiday activities please check the council’s LOCAL OFFER    
 

https://www.kirkleeslocaloffer.org.uk/ 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kirkleeslocaloffer.org.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C8c0090abc8ba47b3a40b08da5e716520%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637926138366525994%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8ey
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kirkleeslocaloffer.org.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C8c0090abc8ba47b3a40b08da5e716520%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637926138366525994%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8ey
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Club Hub 

Are your school parents looking for activities to entertain their children during the summer holidays? We have thousands of 
holiday activities listed with the majority of them offering activities for free or with huge discounts available.  
  
I was wondering if you had a "Useful Links" page on your website for your parents and carers to access? Could you possibly 
add our website link? https://clubhubuk.co.uk/listings/holiday-activities/ 
  
We would love to help thousands of parents find affordable activities during the summer holidays.  
  
Club Hub is the UK's largest kids activities directory. Parents and carers can search for kids' activities for newborns to 18 
years in the whole of the UK for free.  

 

CUSTOMER REVIEW FOR CLUB HUB UK BY BETH C  VERIFIED REVIEW 
Club Hub is my absolute go to for kids activities. I don’t know how parents survive without it! 

Coaches and Teachers 
If you are ever looking for any kids activity providers to run sessions in your school please do get in touch and we can send 
you a list of people that we recommend. Football coaches, yoga teachers, piano teachers, we have a huge range of coaches 
and teachers listed on our site.  
  
Raffle and Auction Prizes 
And when you are next fundraising please do contact us. We can offer you a 'Club Hub Gift Voucher' or connect you with 
local attractions that could supply tickets for your auctions and raffles.  
Please let me know if you have any questions and whether you can add our website link? https://clubhubuk.co.uk/listings/
holiday-activities/ 

Parent Forum We would like to invite parents/carers to join us next academic 
year in our Parent Forum meetings being held on Teams.  

Each meeting has a general theme and next year some of these 
will be: 

• Communications from School 

• Co-curricular Activities 

• Feedback from Parent Surveys 

More information will be available in September, but please 
visit our website for minutes from the meetings attended this 
academic year: https://www.aschc.com/parent-forum/ 

2022/2023 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclubhubuk.co.uk%2Flistings%2Fholiday-activities%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C044a8e78966b4a0fd7b008da54e851df%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637915654022555228%7CUnknow
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trustist.com%2Flocal-reviews%2Freview-club-hub-uk-reviews-26470.html&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C044a8e78966b4a0fd7b008da54e851df%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C63791
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclubhubuk.co.uk%2Flistings%2Fholiday-activities%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C044a8e78966b4a0fd7b008da54e851df%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637915654022555228%7CUnknow
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclubhubuk.co.uk%2Flistings%2Fholiday-activities%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C044a8e78966b4a0fd7b008da54e851df%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637915654022555228%7CUnknow
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MHST Summer Events 
Throughout the Summer holidays, we are holding Wellbeing Events in the parks around Kirklees. 

All families are welcome to come along and join us. 
 

Wednesday 27th July 11:30am-1:30pm Scavenger Hunt and picnic @ Crow Nest Park, Dewsbury  
Meet in front of the old café 

 
Wednesday 10th August – 10:30am-12:30pm Scavenger hunt @ Greenhead Park  

Meet at the café by the tennis court 
 
Wednesday 24th August – 10am-12noon – games @Northorpe Hall Barn 

 
For further details please contact parentmhst@northorpehall.co.uk  

mailto:parentmhst@northorpehall.co.uk
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We would like to 
remind parents to 
please put names on 
all your child’s 
belongings ready for 
return in September 
so they can be 
returned promptly 
to the right person.  
 
Thank you. 

Lost Property 
as of 19.07.22 

Please find a list below of all items currently held in our lost      
property box. If any of these items belong to your child, please 
ask them to collect from Student Services before Friday 9th 
September. All unclaimed items after this date will be donated 
to Uniform Exchange as we do not have the facility to store lost 
items indefinitely. 

https://www.uniform-exchange.org/free-school-uniform/ 

Coats Bags / PE Kit 

Grey New Look Coat age 14-15 Black Puma PE bag with kit 

Black Adidas Coat Black Adidas PE bag 

Black Canada Goose coat Black Adidas PE bag 

Navy blue Berghaus coat age 13 Topman full PE Kit 

Black Born Rich coat size small Foot Asylum Full PE Kit 

McKenzie black coat size small Black PE shirt size M 

No Fear black & blue coat age 9-10 Black PE trousers size 30-32 

Blue New Balance coat size medium Plain black PE bag  

Black Jeff & Co size small   

Black coat - extra large Miscellaneous 

Black McKenzie  size small Pair of reading glasses - black with gold 
trim 

Blue Regatta size 10 Black scarf 

Blue Primark age 13-14 Charm bracelet with charms  

Blue River Island age 9-10 Flat silver bracelet 

Black Lee Cooper size 11-12 Silver ring 

  Gold bracelet 

Jumpers/Sweatshirts Single silver drop earring  

Medium PE hoodie Disneyland Paris keyring 

Jeff & Co grey zip hoodie size 11-12   

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.uniform-exchange.org%2Ffree-school-uniform%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDWilliams%40aschc.com%7C69ade4bdb1234353813e08da3cad471c%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637889012156925746%7CUnkno
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Term Dates 2021-2022 

First Day Half Term Last Day 

Autumn Term 2022/2023 

Monday 5th September*  Monday 24th October – Friday 28th October  Friday 16th December  

Spring Term 2023 

Tuesday 3rd January  Monday 13th February  – Friday 17th February  Friday 31st March  

Summer Term 2023 

Monday 17th April  Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June  Tuesday 25th July  

College is closed to students on the following dates: 

• Disaggregated Day 1 – Monday 25th July 2022 

• Disaggregated Day 2 – Tuesday 26th July 2022 

Term Dates 2022-2023 

College is closed to students on the following dates: 

• *Inset Day 1 – Monday 5th September 2022 

• Inset Day 2 – Monday 31st
 October 2022 

• Inset Day 3 – Friday 10th February 2023 

• Bank Holiday – Monday 1st May 2023 

• Disaggregated Day 1 – Monday 24th July 2023 

• Disaggregated Day 2 – Tuesday 25th July 2023 

September 2022 

Tuesday 6th September 2022 

ONLY Year 7 and Year 11 students in school 

Wednesday 7th September 2022  

ALL students return to school 

We wish all our families a safe and enjoyable                 
summer holiday.  

We look forward to welcoming everyone back in           
September. 


